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Press Release

On 08-01-2017 at approximately 01:35, Miller County Deputies were notified that Crocker Police
Department had been involved in a vehicle pursuit just south of the Miller County line. The pursuing
Crocker Officer lost sight of the vehicle on State Route BB near the intersection of State Route U

outside Brumley. The suspect vehicle was described as a black Dodge Dakota with no tailgate.

While traveling in the Brumley area, Deputy Shelton located the suspect vehicle and attempted to stop
it. The vehicle failed to yield and Deputy Shelton pursued the vehicle on gravel roads around the

Ulman area.

At approximately 02:17, traveling on Colvin Loop near Blackmer Road, while still pursuing the suspect
vehicle, Deputy Shelton's patrol vehicle slid on the gravel and struck a tree on the left side of the road.
Deputy Shelton was transported by ambulance to a local hospital with non-life-threatening injuries and

has subsequently been released.

The Miller County Sheriff's Office would like to thank the following agencies for their assistance in
this incident: |

Missouri State Highway Patrol

Eldon Police Department K-9 Unit

Miller County Ambulance District

Osage Beach Fire Protection District

Camden County Sheriffs Office

Sheriff Louie Gregoire



